
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668  

         INSTALL STOP SIGN ON SOUTH 63
rd

 STREET 

         AT WEST DICKINSON STREET 

    

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exist on the northeast corner of the intersection in the form of a bush that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668  

         INSTALL STOP SIGN ON SOUTH 65
th

 STREET 

         AT WEST DICKINSON STREET 

   

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exist on the northeast corner of the intersection in the form of a bush that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668 

         INSTALL STOP SIGN ON NORTH WEIL STREET 

         AT EAST GARFIELD AVENUE  

   

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction 

exists on the northwest corner of the intersection in the form of a hill that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6
th

 ALD. DIST. -FILE #090668 

          INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN 

                      ARE PRESENT ON NORTH PORT WASHINGTON 

                      AVENUE FROM WEST KEEFE AVENUE TO 

                      A POINT 750 FEET NORTH 

                         

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

  

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. 

We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the October 1, 2009 Public 

Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Robert W. Puente 

Alderman, 9
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1st and 9th ALD. DIST. -FILE #090668 

                   INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE 

                      PRESENT ON NORTH HOPKINS STREET FROM 

                      WEST CUSTER AVENUE TO A POINT 300 FEET SOUTH            

        

                      INSTALL 20 MILES PER HOUR WHEN CHILDREN ARE 

                      PRESENT ON WEST CUSTER AVENUE FROM NORTH 

                      SHERMAN BOULEVARD TO NORTH HOPKINS STREET 

                            

Dear Aldermen Hamilton and Puente: 

 

We are installing school speed limit signs to supplement the existing pentagon school signs. 

We recommend posting 20 miles per hour when children are present on this roadway. The 

necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the October 1, 2009 Public 

Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert W. Puente  

Alderman, 9
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   9
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668 

         INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON NORTH 

         BURBANK AVENUE AND WEST 

         GREEN TREE ROAD/NORTH 84
TH

 STREET 

    

Dear Alderman Puente: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-

captioned traffic control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the current 

conditions that exist at the intersection warrant the above-captioned traffic control. We 

therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the all-way stop 

control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668 

         INSTALL NO TURN ON RED WHEN CHILDREN ARE 

         PRESENT ON ALL APPROACHES AT WEST LOCUST 

         STREET AT NORTH 51
ST

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In an effort to increase safety at the safe route to school intersection of West Locust Street 

and North 51
st
 Street we recommend the above-captioned control.     

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 
  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
  

SUBJECT:   8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668 

      INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON  

      WEST MINERAL STREET AND 

       SOUTH 24
TH

 STREET 

  
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2009 

  

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090668 

         INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON  

         WEST ROGERS STREET AND 

         SOUTH 29
TH

 STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

  

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


